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Dear Alumni and Friends:
It’s a new academic year, and

the College of Education
Alumni Board is anxious to build
upon the foundation creatively
constructed by our past president,
Toni Ungaretti. Moving forward
with the good work she put in
motion, we will continue to
establish and nurture lifelong
relationships with all members 

of the College community, particularly our alumni and
alumni-in-residence (our students).

As the new board president, I’m grateful to have the
privilege of working with such a proud group of alumni
who are anxious to further enhance the College’s rich
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Dean Donna Wiseman (far left) and Alumni Chapter President Toni Ungaretti (far right) with Silver and Gold alumni from the Classes of ’84 and ’59 (l. to r.):
Dara Feldman, Maclear Jacoby, James Pierce, Brenda Hall Diest, Frederick Dunn, Jr.,Atma Sahu, Carl Bertram Kallmyer, Dorothy Adamson Holley, Niel Carey and
Aeronita Belo Dillard (Photo: Lisa Helfert Photography)

Graduation 2009 Kicks Off with Silver & Gold Celebration

Graduation Day 2009 was filled with fun memories and new
connections for alumni of the Classes of 1984 and 1959.

The Silver and Gold grads returned to campus during the spring
commencement activities to commemorate their 25th and 50th
anniversary of graduation from the College of Education.

At a special luncheon ceremony held in their honor at 
the Stamp Student Union, Dean Donna Wiseman and Alumni
Chapter President Toni Ungaretti paid tribute to the Silver 
and Gold alums.They commended their achievement of such a
memorable milestone, while noting the importance of helping
those who follow in their footsteps.

“At any University faculty leave, staff leave, but there is always
one constant-alumni.You are the lifeblood of our College of
Education,” said Ungaretti.“You have added luster to the University
and it’s now up to you to help the upcoming students achieve
and make their mark in society.”

Many of the honorees kept the festivities going, attending the
college’s spring commencement held next door at the Cole Student

Activities Building that afternoon. Sporting silver and gold regalia,
they led the way in the processional for the Class of 2009.
They also received individual recognition on stage during the
graduation ceremony.

The anniversary celebration was double sweet for silver 
alumna Mary Catherine Hellmuth (B.S., Elementary Education),
whose daughter Catherine graduated that day with her master’s
degree in Special Education.

To finish off the day, the veteran alums welcomed the new
graduates to the alumni fold, presenting them with newly-minted
College of Education Alumni pins.

Next year’s Silver and Gold Anniversary Celebration will 
recognize graduates from the Classes of 1985 and 1960. Alumni
from those years will receive an invitation and additional details
will be announced in a future issue of Endeavors.

For further details, please contact Director of Alumni
Relations Pat Costantino at 301.405.5607, or send an email 
to pmc4@umd.edu.

Graduate student speaker Jijun Zhang, Ph.D., addresses the Class of 2009.

Silver alumna Jacqueline Bradley welcomes new graduates and their families
and friends to the Graduation Reception.

Dean Donna Wiseman (left) poses proudly with her advisee Janet Awokoya,
Ph.D., (right) and her family.

Class of ’84 grads Atma Sahu (left) and Maclear Jacoby (right) happily 
distribute College of Education alumni pins to the new graduates of 2009.

Only one graduating college student 
in the state can win the prestigious

Maryland’s Top 100 Women Circle of
Excellence Scholarship. This year, Baltimore’s
Daily Record gave that award to Jenna M.
Aidikoff—a bioengineering major at the
University of Maryland who was also 
one of the first students to graduate with 
a minor in Leadership Studies from the
College of Education.

Students from the University of Maryland have won the
Circle of Excellence Scholarship award three out of the last seven
years. Aidikoff was selected for her exceptional scholarship in
engineering education at the Kennedy Krieger Institute in
Baltimore where she conducted research on Down Syndrome.
She has mentored countless undergraduate students on campus 
as well as at Camp Pals, a community for those living with Down
Syndrome. She has also displayed a deep commitment to the
University of Maryland community through her leadership in the 

Student Government Association, with the O.N.E. UM Student
Leaders Conference, as a Resident Assistant, and as a member of the
Omicron Delta Kappa Leadership Honor Society.

“Jenna’s ability to mentor others, create sustainable long-
lasting change, and be an accomplished scholar made her the 
perfect recipient for this honor,” said Ramsey Jabaji, the
Coordinator for Leadership Development Programs.“Jenna is 
a wonderful testament to the University of Maryland and its 
commitment to multiculturalism, scholarship, and community
engagement. Her ability to mentor her peers to be social change
agents is remarkable and I have met only a few students who
approach her level of character, maturity, and intellect during my
time as an educator.”

After graduating,Aidikoff plans to accept a consultant position
with Citrix Systems, Inc., which specializes in applications delivery
for virtualization and remote access.
Editor’s note:Alumni board member Darla Strouse (Ed.D. ’04; B.A. ’67)
was also honored by The Daily Record as one of Maryland’s Top 100
Women. You can read more about her recognition in ClassNotes on pg. 7.

Jenna Aidikoff
(Photo courtesy of 
The Daily Record)

Graduating Senior Jenna Aidikoff A Born Leader 

The current law also focuses on student subgroups (e.g.,
those who are economically disadvantaged, English language
learners, or require special education), who must score “proficient”
on the achievement tests. If students’ scores do not indicate
proficiency, the entire school is deemed a “school in need of
improvement.”This is an area that needs to be reviewed.
Critiques of the law suggest a “growth” model that looks at
whether student groups improved on their test scores in the
same subject in the next year’s testing.The model would also
allow states to use other factors besides achievement tests in
deciding if a school made AYP-for example, improved attendance
or graduation rates, college enrollments rates, and tests in other
subjects like history and writing.These changes would be a
positive step toward ensuring success for every child, however,
states would need to develop a strong database to track the
achievement of individual students.

Q: What is the College doing (e.g., programs/initiatives) to 
promote and train STEM teachers? Do you find increased 
interest from career changers?
A: Responding to heightened national concern regarding the
quality and quantity of the STEM workforce, this year has
been a time of renewed emphasis on the preparation of STEM
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T anzanian Minister of Education Jumanne Abdallah Maghembe and Permanent Secretary 
of Education Hamisi Omary Dihenga visited the College of 





Calendar of Events ~ Fall 2009
Following is a list of upcoming events of interest to College
of Education alumni and friends. For more information,
please contact Director of Alumni Relations, Pat Costantino,
’66, ’69, at 301.405.5607, or send an email to pmc4@umd.edu.

Wednesday, Oct. 14, 2009
MIMAUE Fall 2009 Colloquium Series ~ Session II
Research and Educational Policy Impacting the Success and
Educational Opportunities of Immigrant and Minority 
Children in Early Childhood
4:30 to 6:30 p.m.
2121 Benjamin Building
This session of the Maryland Institute for Minority Achievement
and Urban Education (MIMAUE) fall colloquium series will
focus on the policies that impact immigrant children of all ethnic
and racial groups in early childhood education. Among the areas
being explored include what research, if any, exists to support
common policies and what policies exist at the local school level
that facilitate or impact the learning and overall progress of
immigrant and minority children. For updates on this semester’s
topics and speakers, please visit www.education.umd.edu/MIMAUE

Saturday, Oct. 17, 2009
College of Education Alumni Homecoming Tailgate
Time:Two hours before kickoff
Benjamin Building Courtyard
Bring your Terrapin pride, some good friends and join the
homecoming fun at the second annual CoE Tailgate hosted by
the College’s Alumni Chapter. See registration form below.

Wednesday, Oct. 28, 2008
MIMAUE Fall 2009 Colloquium Series ~ Session III
Impact of the No Child Left Behind (NCLB) Act on Policy
Related to Immigrant and Minority Children in K-12 Education
4:30 to 6:30 p.m.
2121 Benjamin Building
This session of the Maryland Institute for Minority Achievement
and Urban Education (MIMAUE) fall colloquium series will
look at the impact NCLB has had on local and state policies
regarding education of immigrant and minority children.
Participants will also discuss what policies seem to have affected
a positive change in achievement at all levels in K-12. For
updates on this semester’s topics and speakers, please visit
www.education.umd.edu/MIMAUE

Thursday, Nov. 12, 2009  
Alumni Board Meeting
6:30 to 8:30 p.m.
Benjamin Building 

Wednesday, Nov. 18, 2009
MIMAUE Fall 2009 Colloquium Series ~ Session IV
Immigrant and Minority Children:Teacher Preparation
Challenges and Opportunities
4:30 to 6:30 p.m.
2121 Benjamin Building
For the final session of the Maryland Institute for Minority
Achievement and Urban Education (MIMAUE) fall colloquium
series participants will examine how the increase in the number
of immigrant children in schools impacts teaching and school
systems’ budgets.They will also review how teacher preparation 

programs can deal with the challenges and opportunities of 
working with immigrant children. For updates on this semester’s
topics and speakers, please visit www.education.umd.edu/MIMAUE

Thursday, Nov. 19, 2009 
College of Education Alumni Awards Dinner 
and Ceremony
5:30 to 9 p.m.
Samuel Riggs IV Alumni Center
This annual College of Education event recognizes alumni who
have made significant contributions in the field of education
and beyond. Honorees will be presented with awards in such


